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Declaration by the Presidency on behalf of the European Union on the settlement activities of Israel

The European Union condemns Israel’s planned settlement construction in the vicinity of the Adam settlement in the West Bank. If
built, this will constitute a new settlement block.

The European Union urgently calls on Israel to reconsider the settlement’s planned construction, which would be in violation of international law; run
counter to the Roadmap; and is against commitments made by Israel to the Palestinians and the international community last year in Annapolis.
According to our reports the number of newly built structures in 2008 amounted to 1257, including 748 permanent buildings and 509 mobile structures.
Settlement activity is a major obstacle to peace in the Middle East and to the efforts of the international community to advance the Middle East Peace
Process. As the European Union has consistently made clear, there can be no sustainable peace in the Middle East without the creation of a viable
Palestinian state. Continued settlement activity severely damages this prospect.

Settlement activity undermines all the efforts of Arab Partners committed to a peaceful resolution of the conflict and calls into question the seriousness of
Israel’s commitment to the two-state solution.



